
Friday 22nd July 2022 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
  
As we come to the end of another school year I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank you for your continued support.  This last school year has been a very          
challenging one, but we have all worked together to get through it. I do hope you have 
had time to read our ‘Successes Booklet’ that was sent home yesterday which        
highlights what a successful year we have had across the board.  
  
I am so thankful for the hard work, determination and resilience that the students and 
staff have shown this year as we have continued to struggle with the effects of the 
Covid pandemic and Ofsted and more recently extreme weather conditions! The      
students have been a true credit to all parents, carers and the community.  I am so 
proud of the Dean Field family and how we continue to work together.  
  
The school will close to children today, Friday 22nd July 2022, for the start of their  
summer holidays and will re-open on Monday 5th September 2022. (If your child is 
starting in Reception in September, Miss Fudge will have already communicated your 
start dates to you.) 
  
Goodbye and Good Luck! 
 
It is always sad to say goodbye to members of our team at this time of year. Mrs    
Oakes (Class Teacher) and Mrs Warren (Office Manager) both leave us today. I would 
like to thank them for their time at Dean Field and wish them well for the future. 
   
Welcome 
 
We are joined in September by Ms Stevenson who will be our year 1 class teacher 
next year. Also, Miss Taylor and Miss Wilkinson who join us as support assistants in 
September.  
 
Congratulations 
 
Miss Rhodes gets married this summer and will return in September as Mrs Baker. I 
am sure you will join me in congratulating her and wishing her good luck for her big 
day.  
 
Finally, may I wish you and your family a safe and enjoyable summer break. 
 
See you all in September!  
 
Mrs F. Pether  
 



Safeguarding 

 

As the Summer holidays are upon us, children may spend more time on social media 
than ever before. 
 
Please read the information provided to help protect and safeguard your children. 
Some sites you may not be aware of so please speak with your children about any  
unfamiliar activity. 
 



 

 



Parent/Carer Survey Results 
 
Thank you to all those who participated in our end of year parent/carer survey. As   
always we take on your feedback and really appreciate the many positive comments 
you provide. Please see below. 
 
 100% agreed that Dean Field makes parents/carers aware of what your child is 

learning during the year.  
 93% agreed your child is happy and they feel safe at Dean Field. 
 100% agreed that children who attend Dean Field school do well. 
 93% of parents agreed there is a good range of subjects available at Dean Field 

and their child's wider personal development is supported. 
 
Some comments received: 
  
‘There have been other events which I have attended and enjoyed. The Yr6 Leav-

ers Performance was phenomenal, very emotional for staff, children and par-
ents/grandparents/guardians.’  

 

‘It was lovely to be back in school, enjoying time with the children and staff.’ 

 

‘I like being able to come into school and find out what my children have been      
learning.’  

 
Pupil Survey Results 

 
At Dean Field, the safety and well-being of our pupils is paramount and we are always 
looking at ways in which we can improve. We value pupil voice and put it at the heart 
of everything we do. 
 
This term the pupils took part in a well-being survey. Here are some of the positive  
results: 
 

 96% of pupils said teachers make their learning fun 

 98% of pupils said they have adults in school that they can go to for help 

 87% said they always enjoy coming to school 

 89% said their achievements are recognised 

 86% said they are treated fairly and with respect 



Year 3 Nell Bank Trip 
 

Year 3 visited Nell Bank on Tuesday. We used our creativity and imagination to create 
dens for our imaginary friend and a stickosaurus in the woods! We also had fun on the 
wet play area and took part in a minibeast trail.  

Year 4 Norland Trip 
 
Last Friday, Year 4 went on a trip to Norland Moors. This was linked with their         
geography topic 'Yorkshire'. They explored the rural areas and compared this to     
Halifax town which is an urban place. They took pictures of the scenery and then drew 
these when they retuned to school. They used water colours to complete the picture 
which showed the different colours they saw.  



 

School Money Debts 
 

Polite reminder to get ahead with paying any school fees on the School Money       
system. You can log on at any time and pay any fees in advance; we are aiming to 
have no debts from September onwards. You can access this online at: https://
login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?
app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314 
 
From September we will be a cashless school so please pay all trips and school fees 
on the School Money system. 
  
 

https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314
https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314


 
Miss Fudge is now packed and ready to fly out on Sunday along with all 

your donations. She 31% of the way to the Uganda fundraising target! A 
huge thank you to pupils and families who has helped so far at Dean Field, 
including families and staff at Beech Hill School. See what Miss Fudge is 
doing and why here: https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/missfudgedeanfieldugandaproject2022
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/missfudgedeanfieldugandaproject2022


 



 Dinner Menus September 2022 



 

Please note the term dates for Easter 2023 and the end of 
term date for July 2023.  

 
 
 



 

Summer 2 Topic Curriculum Boards 

Each year group has showcased the work they have done this half-term in re-
gards to their topic curriculum boards. Sadly we can’t invite you in to see 

these just yet but we still wanted to share the wonderful work your children 
have produced as well as sharing the great efforts your child’s teaching team 

have done in putting them up. This week the school councillors and well-being 
councillors have judged the information displayed and the presentation of the 

boards in a friendly staff competition.  

Nursery: Dinosaurs Reception: Space Year 1: Influential    
Individuals 

Year 2: Sun, Sea and 
Sand 

Year 3: Invaders and 
Settlers 

Year 4: Yorkshire 

Year 5: London 

The winning year group 
this half-team was...Year 4! 

The Year  4 team have 
been   presented with a 
hamper of goodies to  
enjoy over half-term. 

 



DIARY DATES 

 

 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 5th September School re-opens 

Monday 5th September Year 6 Residential to Robin Wood 

Tuesday 6th September NO MINIBUS PICK UP 

Wednesday 7th September NO MINIBUS PICK UP 

Wednesday 7th September Year 6 Return to Dean Field 

Reminder: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the 
children in school with nut allergies. 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 91% 

China 82.8% 

Australia 83% 

Poland 94% 

Kenya 83.3% 

Brazil 80.3% 

Ireland 87.5% 

Total 85.4% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Poland  class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to  
Mexico class for coming second. I am seriously       
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 
Many Thanks.  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Accelerated Reader – Reading Achievements this Year 

 

 
 
 
You could help increase your class percentage by doing some extra reading on myON! 
There are thousands of books for you to choose from! If you need a  reminder of your 
login details, please speak to your teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start 
reading! 
 
 
 

 

  Year 1 Year 2 Year 
3 

Year 
4 

Year 5 Year 6 

Most books read William H Harper 
C 

Sofie 
A 

Lottie 
P 

Darcie 
R 

Arabella 
G 

Most 80%+ scores William H Isaac P Sofie 
A 

Lottie 
P 

Darcie 
R 

Arabella 
G 

Highest average 
percentage 

Poppy B Isaac P Leo H Georg
ie A 

Molly C Evie B 

Number of books 
read as a class 

46 819 730 806 914 810 

Whole class aver-
age percentage 

90.9% 81.9% 88.4% 83.4% 83.9% 88% 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/

